

HINKSON CREEK COLLABORATIVE ADAPTIVE MANAGEMENT
ACTION TEAM Virtual Meeting Minutes
March 19, 2021

9:00 am

Virtual Meeting hosted by Boone County

Action Team Members Present: Jon White, Nicki Fuemmeler, Lynne Hooper, Jennifer Sullivan, Tom Ratermann

Staff Present: Michele Woolbright, Ted Haeussler

Others Present: Cody Luebbering

1. **CALL TO ORDER** –The meeting was called to order at 9:04 am.

2. **AGENDA ITEMS**

○ **Stakeholder and Science Team Updates**

● **Stakeholder**

- Karl Skala and Tim Reilley agreed to work on the 2020 Report
- Nicki will try to get edits to the 2019 report done and out the week of March 22

● **Science** – Last Meeting, March 2

- Team discussed all-team meeting presentations

● **Riparian Subcommittee** -- Last Meeting, March 9

- Lynne contacted Mike Powell. He'll try to be at the next meeting to discuss conservation easements.
- Dr. Streaty-Wilhoit is interested in being on the Riparian subcommittee

○ **Actions Updates/Proposals**

● **Joint Meeting**

- All-Team Meeting information has been posted on Counties Facebook
- Michele will do test runs with the presenters in the next few weeks to make sure they're able to interface with Skype Business
- The all-team meeting will take place in 4 installments, every Thursday afternoon from 4 to 5:30pm starting April 8th, order has been shuffled a little
 - 4/8, Erin provides kickoff, Laura Wiseman presents results of Forum Nature Level Spreader study
 - 4/15, Geosyntec presents results of Macroinvertebrate Datamining study
 - 4/22, Dan Obrecht presents on chlorides
 - 4/29, Rob Jacobson provides update on the Science Strategy

● **Proposed Stakeholders**

- Erin Keys reached out to Leanne Tippet-Mosby, Travis McGee, and Susan Hart at the suggestion of the City Manager and Council.
 - Ms Tippet-Mosby is interested

- No word back from Mr. McGee or Ms Hart
- Nicki to follow up with Commissioner Aldred

- **Next Steps**

- Focusing on present steps

- **Regulatory Update**

- No Updates

3. ANNOUNCEMENTS / COMMENTS

- Tom spoke a little about the salt BMP to be proposed as part of the Hinkson 319 Grant application.
 - Lynne noted that grant money can be used for monitoring, though not for studies.
 - Important to try to configure the project to aid monitoring

4. AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING (April 16, 2021)

- Joint Meeting
- Proposed Stakeholders

5. ADJOURN – Meeting adjourned 9:30 a.m.